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President: Shirley Crane – 3410 1441 (H)

Treasurer: Cheryl McQuade – 5496 2308 (H)

Secretary: Helen Gibson – 5496 6544 (H)

Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes – 5498 6066 or streetons@iprimus.com.au

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Hello, everyone.  I trust that you all had a restful and safe Christmas/New Year break. It’s hard to believe that the first month of 2005 is already nearly over.  I notice that there are already hot cross buns and Easter eggs on sale.  Perhaps it’s all relative to age, but the years really do seem to be accelerating.

It’s to be hoped that 2005 goes some way towards repairing the ravages left by the end of 2004, even though the loss of life in the Indian Ocean nations is a tragedy that can never be recompensed.  No doubt we are all united in sympathy for the victims of the Boxing Day tsunamis.  The amazing acts of generosity on the part of people and governments all over the world signal that humanity, which often seems to be a bit wanting, is alive and well.  Australians have shown how remarkably generous they can be.  It was heartening to see the speed with which members of our Club responded in favour of donating $500 to the tsunami appeal.          

As a Club, we accomplished some wonderful things in 2004.  It’s to be hoped that, at the close of 2005, we can look back on another year of achievement.  This will be a year of great change for some of our members and I’m sure we will unite to support them in their endeavours.  We hope to hear soon that Carole has received her ‘Christmas parcel’ – the last report we had, several weeks ago, was that the container had made it to South Africa and was about to embark on the overland journey to Malawi.  It was due to arrive in Lilongwe last week, but as yet, we haven’t had confirmation that it has arrived.  We’re waiting to hear from Carole, but the difficulties of communication for her mean that she gets messages out when she can and we just have to wait until she is able to do so.  It was wonderful to receive some lovely photos from Margaret Bruce, showing her stage debut with some of her Chinese students.  The weather looked a bit chilly, but she and Rod looked quite exhilarated by their new surroundings.  It’s possible that soon, it will be Noreen’s face we’re seeing in similar photos.      

I must thank everyone for a wonderful effort with the Christmas gift-wrapping stall.  It proved to be an extremely successful endeavour and the funds raised allowed us to make our donation to the tsunami appeal, as well as refresh our bank balance a little.  I hope those of you who participated enjoyed it as much as I did.  It was interesting to see the range of gifts that people found to buy.  I wrapped very few duplicates and not nearly as many chocolates as I had expected.  It was something of a revelation in human nature working on that stall.  

Speaking of fundraising, we need maintain our focus on it this year, so that we can continue to support the many worthy causes that need our help.  

I wish you well for 2005 and hope that we can all look forward to a happy and productive year, working in unity and harmony, for the good of our Club and our community.  

Shirley

	BIRTHDAYS
	ANNIVERSARIES

	Pam Berkett – 1/1

Cheryl McQuade 29/1

Shirley Crane 31/1

Janette Spillane 13/2

Cecil Nielson 23/2


	No Anniversaries for January or February.


BREAST CUSHION COMMITTEE

The Breast Cushion Committee went shopping a week ago and had a wonderful morning at Spotlight, spending the $1000 grant provided by the Gaming Commission.  The result of our purchasing expedition is a considerable quantity of good quality soft cotton cloth, in a variety of lovely, feminine patterns (which Helen Gibson has kindly washed and pressed, ready for the next sewing bee), along with all of the necessary incidentals.  (It took the lady behind the counter at Spotlight almost an hour to measure out our order, which should give some indication of the volume of cloth involved.)  At the January meeting, we need to determine a date that would suit those members able to participate in making the next batch of cushions.                 

UNITED NATIONS REPORT 

Scouting through the ZI website I discovered that the United Nations have declared 2004 as the International Year of Microcredit; Building Inclusive Financial Sectors to Achieve the Millennium Development Goals.

“Microcredit has been changing the lives of people and revitalizing communities since the beginning of trade. Currently microentrepreneurs use loans as small as $100 to grow thriving businesses and, in turn, provide for their families, leading to strong and flourishing local economies. The Year of Microcredit 2005 call for building inclusive financial sectors and strengthening the powerful, but often, untapped, entrepreneurial spirit existing in communities around the world.” 

You can view a website at www.yearofmicrocredit.org .  The website discusses why declare a year of microcredit and who’s involved, has a resource library and an international marketplace for purchasing of goods, how to get involved and stories of how microfinancing has changed the life and community of an individual. It’s worth a look.

Maybe there is a service project here in the hiding….

Respectfully submitted

Pam Termont-Schenk

" Microfinance has proved its value, in many countries, as a weapon against poverty and hunger. It really can change peoples’ lives for the better-- especially the lives of those who need it most."


Kofi Annan, United Nations Secretary-General

MEMBERSHIP
Nothing to report at this point in time.

Helene McCarthy.

PUBLICITY
Times while I was gift wrapping at the Morayfield Shopping Centre, people told me that they knew about Zonta because they had seen the display in the library. Two had seen it in the Caboolture library and one at Woodford. Another lady told me that she knew me and about Zonta doing the gift wrapping because she’d heard me on the radio. So ladies publicity does work.

We will have a display at the Burpengary library during February, one at Caboolture in April and the Bribie in June.

Our next 4OUR interview is at 10:15 am on Friday 4 February and I will be doing it. The station has a new manager so, within the next couple of weeks, she and I will organize future interview times.  I’ll be talking about the wonderful success of the gift wrapping, the library display at Burpengary and also how Zonta clubs in Australia have contributed financially to help people recover from the tsunami disaster.

Our membership of 4OUR entitles us to advertise our Club’s activities, not only when one of our members does an interview but at other times during the month. To this end, each month I will be organising an Ad to cover our activities. Both the radio and the library will enable us to explain to the public that, on Opening Night of the May Bribie Art Exhibition by two of our members, we will be giving support and service as a fund raiser for our Club.

Helene McCarthy.

Christmas Gift Wrapping at Morayfield A Success

Sincere thanks to all Members who were able to devote time to our community fundraising project at the Morayfield Shopping Centre between 6th and 24th December 2005.   This project allowed our Club to work closely with a number of other not-for-profit organizations while raising funds, promoting Zonta and the other groups – and also having fun in the run up to Christmas 2004.

A total of approximately $5000 will be distributed to the following groups

· D’Aguilar Range District Scout Association,

· Caboolture Breast Cancer Support Group,

· Artisans Guild of Caboolture and District,

· Caboolture Orchid Society,

· Bush Family Connection,

· Pine Rivers Community Support Service, 

· 123 Regional Cadet Unit, and

· Caboolture Athletics.

I would also like to take this opportunity to specifically thank Patricia Clunes, Margaret Moss, Noreen Burton, Ellie Neilsen, Cecil Nielson, Shirley Crane and Pam Berkett who provided the backbone of the team that “manned” the tables.     Great work Ladies.

The whole project was a learning experience but it proved to be financially successful for our Club with over $2000 being added to our account.   With the knowledge of hindsight a number of changes would be instituted for any future gift wrapping project.   

The project proved to also be a networking triumph with close links being forged between Zonta and a number of other community groups.    Considerable interest was also generated amongst clients of the gift wrapping about the activities of our Club, in particular the support we have given to Carole in Malawi.   All in all this was well worth the effort that was involved.

The results of the two raffles were also pleasing with 

· the Kilcoy Quilt returning to its place of origin, being won by a Kilcoy resident, and 

· the Christmas hamper went “home” to Elimbah.

Both winners were delighted.    Thanks go to Cheryl McQuade and husband Tony for delivering the quilt its new owner. 

Thank you to the true believers who came out in droves and proved that our small club could do wonders.    They say that “from an acorn a great oak tree grows”……… Will this be our acorn tree?

Helen Gibson     18.01.05

CHARITY DAY

Morayfield Shopping Centre’s next Charity Day is Wednesday 16 February.  Are you available for a 2 hour timeslot commencing from 8.15 am (set up) and finishes at 5.30 pm (and not a second before!!)

Commitment from members will be asked at the meeting this coming Thursday.  Thanks Patricia
JUST A SHORT CHINA REPORT:

We have just finished for the Winter Holidays after conducting Oral English Examinations for 500 students.  We both have 9 English classes each, so it was a big job to organise and finish in 1 week!

We are spending a few days in Wuhan and then arranging to travel to Shenzen and Guangzhou which are near the border with Hong Kong for about 10 days.  It is much warmer there and as we have just had a day of rain, sleet and snow a little warmth will be welcome.

Our social calendar this month includes the Sport Awards Dinner and then a Chinese Wedding on 30 January.  This will be interesting and we are considered "good luck" to be there!!.  We were also "good luck" on Sports Day as the Year 1 Teachers took out the overall first prize.

Chinese New Year is 9 February and wherever we are we will celebrate. It is very interesting to hear more of the Chinese customs and traditions.  For 
example a "fellow" in Chinese is considered not a very nice person so when we say "for he is a jolly good fellow" we will have to change it to "for he 
is a jolly good person" if we say it in China.

We continue to enjoy the company of the teachers and the many friends we have made.  There is always someone to help us.  As each day passes we 
become more a part of Chinese life and we are so pleased we took the opportunity to experience this change.

Best wishes to all members for another successful Zonta year!

Regards
Margaret Bruce







